



Area 51 • District 60 • North Carolina
Business Meeting Minutes
 Sunday, June 14, 2026 • 2:00PM – 3:07PM
 Via zoom

Minutes		
• Call to Order with Serenity Prayer		Brian G., DCM
• Welcome / Opening Remarks (DCM) and reading of the AA Preamble (DCM), followed by reading of the Twelve Traditions (Tony A, GSR)		
• Round Table Introductions/ Roll Call		Lynne B., Secretary
• Agenda Overview & Adopt Rules of Order and Debate		DCM
• Quorum Announcement	N/A no voting	Secretary
Brian G provided overview and purpose for today's meeting:		
• Approve Minutes of 2026 April Meeting		DCM; unanimous approval to approve minutes as provided
• Treasurer's Report	Brian H., Treasurer Current balance: \$5,996.59 2nd quarter expenses: \$530.07 2nd quarter contributions from groups in D60: \$1,066.71 See attachments for details of Summary and Ledger Additional info: subcommittee still to be developed to assess pros and cons of D60 pursuing Not for Profit status. Question for the group: it is time for printing of updated meeting lists. Rather than printing 600 copies, Brian would like feedback on how many to print. Please let Brian H know if you need fewer or more copies for your group. He will develop and send out a quick google poll to give groups the option to decrease/increase/request none..... Also for consideration, we are at the midpoint in the fiscal year and looking forward to our projected financial needs, we are in excellent financial health. It is possible to do a financial forecast about our needs for dollars. Brian H will do such a forecast and get back to the group. Question from Mack re: reimbursement for mileage. DCM chose to use the reimbursement for charity which is 0.14/mile. Brian G's receipts for gas were just below \$100, which was in line with the	

	reimbursement for charity. According to our current District guidelines, reimbursement should be 0.35/mile (no mention of receipts for gas). DCM will assign subcommittee prior to July face-to-face meeting to look at these guidelines and see if there are revisions needed.
• <i>Approve April Financial Statement</i>	DCM Motion made, seconded and unanimous approval to accept the Treasurer's Report to be included in today's minutes.
• <i>GSR Reports</i>	
• <i>Beaufort County group</i>	Tony A., GSR Carole has stepped down as Alternate GSR and Betty has filled the Alternate GSR position. We hosted Coastal Plains at a new location last month and about 120 people attended.
• <i>Craven County group</i>	Manny, GSR Attended business meeting. Corrections and literature reps both stepped down from their group service structure. They are confident they will be filled. Founder's Day celebration went well; actual numbers to be provided at next D60 meeting. Thank you for our DCM for speaking at that event.
• <i>Lenoir County Big Book</i>	Mary Lindley M, GSR Have resumed weekly speaker meetings on Friday's at 8pm. Encouraging members to provide service within the group
• <i>Living Sober Study group</i>	Nancy A., GSR Averaging 25-50 per meeting. People seem to like using the Living Sober book the second Thursday of each month.
• <i>Oriental AA group</i>	Will G, GSR Due to some church issues we have had to move the Sunday meeting. I will contact the webmaster. Currently working on PI/CPC with Jon
• <i>Pitt County group</i>	Laurie C., GSR Discussed the agenda for the Spring Assembly and voted. Founder's Day celebration went well. A history of groups in Pitt County was provided.
• <i>Women's Here & Now</i>	Ann W., GSR We now pass the basket to the entire group. We continue to have a large group of women who attend from Haven.
• <i>Step Doers group</i>	Mike L., GSR We need to make sure we have 4 people for the 5th Wednesday of the month in July to go to Walter b jones.
• <i>DCM Report</i>	Brian G – DCM See attached document.
• <i>2026 Spring Assembly Recap</i>	DCM. See attachments. Brian G has a survey to be sent to current and immediate past GSRs. Keep an eye out for this in our email and please respond. You can read the minutes from Spring Assembly in an attached document. Fellowship inventory of 2025 follow-up: specific webpages for Treatment and Corrections are to be developed. Please encourage

	group members to step into service within your group into positions for Treatment and Corrections contact people. If you are a D60 Coordinator and have not yet made connection with our Area 51 Coordinators, please let Brian G know and he will help facilitate that.
Trivia question: <i>What was the first group founded in D60?</i> <i>Answer: Green Acres!!</i>	
• Alt-DCM report	Elizabeth V., Alt-DCM See attached report.
• <i>Webmaster Report</i>	Zach W., Webmaster (no report at this time)
• <i>CPC/ PI</i>	Laurie C., CPC/ PI On June 4, 2026, I was one of the guests on Eastern Area Health Education Podcast for addiction.
• <i>Corrections</i>	Donald P., Corrections Met with DCM, Webmaster and former DCM to nail down pertinent information for webpage. We are going to ask GSRs if they are willing to take the idea of a LIPs basket/can back to their home groups. This is to support literature in prisons. We realize not all groups will be interested but we would be grateful
• <i>Treatment</i>	Nancy A., Treatment A reminder that there is now a maximum of four people allowed to carry the message at WBJ. Two meetings occur at the same time, one for detox and one for the longer-term patients. There was a little bump in the road at a meeting last month at WBJ. We must use common sense when sharing and not use racially divided language. All has been smoothed over. The long-term portion of port has had over 14 patients the last few months. Meetings at PORT Washington have resumed after renovations. Meetings at PORT Greenville have been smooth. It's great to see people at local meetings when they leave these facilities.
• <i>Archives</i>	Kayla E., Archives (no report at this time)
• <i>Grapevine</i>	Heather H., Grapevine Spreading the word at every meeting in person and online that I attend by making an announcement about Grapevine online and in print. By show of hands I ask how many have the grapevine app, the number of hands reveals there's still a lot of work to be done. Also encouraging groups to lend out their grapevine magazines to folks in need on a rotating basis rather than have them sit in a closet.
• <i>Literature</i>	Manny R., Literature Nothing new to report. He will be making the D60 Literature flyer Summer Edition for our next D60 business meeting.
• <i>Accessibility</i>	Accessibility – Vacant. Very strong Accessibility Committee at the Area level.

• <i>Coastal Plains secretary</i>	Frank K for May 2026 thru May 2028 (no report) Next Coastal Plains event: July 5 in Wilmington. See flyer.
<i>Next District meeting is July 26 at the Green Acres location in Goldsboro.</i>	
<i>Adjourn @ 3:07 pm with Thank You and the Responsibility Declaration</i>	
<i>Adjournment</i>	
Responsibility Declaration	A Declaration of Unity
I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, Reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA Always to be there. And for that: I am responsible. International Convention, Toronto, Canada, July, 1965	This we owe to AA's future: To place our common welfare first; To keep our Fellowship united. For on AA unity depend our lives, And the lives of those to come. International Convention, Miami Beach, July, 1970

Topics for discussion next time:

- Mileage Reimbursement
- Review of D60 guidelines